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INT. HALLWAY - MORNING  

A WOMAN is carrying a basket of folded clothes. She stops in 
front of a wooden door with a sign reading 'CHARLIE'. The 
woman walks into the room without knocking.  

INT. CHARLIE'S BEDROOM - MORNING  

CHARLIE is standing in his room with headphones around his 
neck, the ear pieces pressed against his throat. He is 
stretching while music can be heard coming from the ear 
pieces. His clothes are a leotard and tights, similar to ones 
a ballet or contemporary dancer would wear. 

The woman sets the basket down and looks at Charlie. She 
takes a step forward and looks at his bed. There is a flyer 
for dance auditions for Swan Lake on February 7th. She sighs 
and turns around to leave the room, closing the door behind 
her.  

MOVE IN on calendar beside the door on the wall. February 1st 
to the 6th is marked off with an 'X' and the 7th is circled. 

                                                     CUT TO : 

EXT. STREET - DAY TIME  

MOVE IN Charlie is walking down the city street. He is now 
wearing a full tracksuit. He is wearing a the headphones 
around his neck still and we can still hear the music playing 
from them and carrying a large duffle bag. He is looking down 
at the ground as he walks. He is tapping his fingers by his 
sides and mouthing words to himself. He stops walking and 
looks up at the building in front of him.  

The building large and painted brown with steps leading up to 
the door.  

Charlie takes a deep breath and walks up the steps.  

MOVE IN on a group of girls behind him. Their hair are in 
neat buns and they are carrying duffle bags similar to 
Charlie's. They are pointing at him and giggling. They 
whisper incoherently to each other and then follow inside the 
doors.  

                                                      CUT TO: 

INT. DANCE ACADEMY - MALE CHANGING ROOMS 

Charlie sets down his duffle bag on the bench and starts to  
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take off his clothes. He takes off his hoodie and shows he is 
the clothes he was wearing earlier. He then takes off his 
bottoms and puts them in his duffle bag.  

We can hear other males in the changing room, talking and 
joking amongst themselves. MOVE IN on one male gesturing to 
Charlie and laughing. He puts both his index fingers in his 
ears and makes funny faces at Charlie. 

Charlie doesn't react to any of the males around him or makes 
any sign he heard them. He ties his shoes and stands up and 
shakes out his arms. He looks over at the other males.  

The males stop their laughing when Charlie looks at them and 
turn their backs to him.  

Charlie frowns and looks sad. He reaches into his bag, he 
takes out a hearing aid and fixes it into his ear.  

MOVE IN on Charlie walking towards a door that has a sign 
reading 'Ballet Auditions'.  

INT. DANCE ACADEMY - BALLET STUDIO  

Charlie walks into the studio slowly. It is a large room and 
brightly lit with a wall of windows and a wall of mirrors.  

A table is by the wall of mirrors. Four judges are sitting at 
the table and looking at Charlie. A woman is standing beside 
the table, smiling.  

One of the judges opens their mouth to speak.  

The woman holds her hand out to stop them and points to a 
sheet on the table.  

The judges all look down and then look back up at Charlie. 
They murmur incoherently to themselves before nodding. They 
look at Charlie again and nod. One gestures for him to begin. 

Charlie takes a deep breath and closes his eyes. We hear the 
music start and Charlie begins to dance. He is very graceful 
and light on his feet. He moves in time to the music.  

Charlie spins on one foot but falls to the ground. He snaps 
his head up to the judges.  

The judges are shaking their heads and writing in front of 
them.  

Charlie scrambles to his feet and holds his hand out with his 
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index finger up, in a gesture.  

The judges all look at him and then murmur amongst each 
other. After a moment, they all look at Charlie and nod.  

Charlie smiles and nods his head in thanks. He moves back to 
the position he was in the first time but crouches down and 
puts his hands on the floor.  

The music starts but now we hear only the vibration and base 
of it. Charlie takes slow deep breaths as he feels the 
vibration in the ground before standing back up. He starts to 
dance again, doing the same dance as before.  

He spins around on one foot and lands it, smiling as he 
continues.  

The judges all watch him, smiling and writing down as Charlie 
continues to dance.  

                                                     CUT TO:  

INT. DANCE ACADEMY HALLWAY - NEXT DAY  

Charlie is racing down the hallway to a group of others all 
crowded around a board. He pushes himself past them to get 
into the centre. We heard cheers of happiness and noises of 
disappointment. MOVE IN on the male who was making fun of 
Charlie before, looking annoyed. He turns and sees Charlie 
and sneers at him before pushing his way out of the crowd.  

Charlie looks confused at how the male looked at him but 
pushes his way to the front.  

There is a notice board with a white sheet on the front with 
a list of names. Charlie reads over the list and gasps. His 
name is at the top of the list under the title saying 'CAST 
LIST OF SWAN LAKE'. He smiles happily.  

All sound begins to fade as others nudge and clap for him.  

                                               FADE TO BLACK. 


